Mrs. Joy Pratt Markham, Hilltop Camps, Fayetteville, Arkansas.

Dear Mrs. Markham;

In reply to your letter of the 27th instant, we do not have a member of our staff who is strictly an "instructor of equitation". Our department does supervise the teaching of equitation, but that is only a small part of the work of one teacher.

The owner of the horses actually does much of the teaching of horsemenship. One of our faculty members is present at each class meeting to check the roll and assist in the teaching whenever possible. We feel that if equitation is offered for University credit that the course should be supervised by a member of the University faculty. However, this faculty member does not give full time to this work. It is only a part of his teaching load.

Our riding ring is approximately 70 yards long by 40 yards wide.

If you have further questions I shall be happy to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

POA - AH